Westmoreland Town Board
Special Meeting

March 29, 2011

A Special Meeting of the Westmoreland Town Board was called to order by Supervisor Gregory Sydoriw, at 7:00 P.M., Tuesday, March 29, 2011, at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York, with the following Board members present; Councilperson Kenneth Eisnor, Charles Hebbard and Hubert Pritchard.  Councilperson David Husted arrived at 7:13 P.M.

Supervisor Sydoriw introduced Dick Brough and Barbara Madore, who spoke about Geo Caching. They spoke of ten’s of millions of people world-wide who Geo-cache.  They explained Trackables, Geo coins and travel bugs.  They asked if they could place a Geo Cache in the Town Park and one near the “School House”.  They said that this is a good family hobby. (7:21)

Supervisor Sydoriw thanked them and said that he would call them after the Board made their decision.  Attorney Mattacola arrived at 7:33 P.M.
A very lengthy discussion followed on the Highway Agreement.  The Board voted last meeting to approve the agreement, minus the Wheeler Creek project.  Councilperson Pritchard spoke of problems with Shed Road.  He showed several samples from the road which had broken away from the underlayment.  The Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy will have American Asphalt look at this road.  Councilperson Pritchard feels that by regrinding and relaying 18’ of recycled asphalt to 20’ width, that the material was “stretched”.  The right hand lane seems to be in worse shape.  The Board signed the Highway Agreement, and initialed various changes on the agreement.  All of the road repairs are out for bid at present.

A discussion followed of mowing of the Town properties and the cemeteries.  A seasonal position was abolished last fall when the 2011 Budget was adopted.  
In 2009, mowing hours used were 912 for $9,375.36 

    2010, hours used were 550 

In 2009, the park mowing hours were 628.5

    2010, mowing hours were 532.5

There was $6,000.00 dollars allotted in the 2011 Highway Budget for mowing cemeteries and Town properties.  Councilperson Pritchard said that there was no need to mow at the prior Lowell Fire House property as they have dissolved.  The $6,000.00 will fund nearly 356 hours of mowing.  The Highway Department will mow the inactive cemeteries, the Green, Town and Fire Department properties, the Pool, the water tank and the Berkshire Road properties.

The new Town Park use form and regulations were tabled.

The generator runs, but the Highway Superintendent said that an electrician is needed to “hook it up”.  Supervisor Sydoriw said that he will contact Hawk Electric.
The water problem on Pryor Road was discussed.  Mark Crane has not gotten back with the Highway Superintendent to determine if water from Burt Seymour’s storage buildings is contributing to Mr. Maxam’s problem.  Mr. Maxam has installed a 36” drain pipe behind his structure, but the water from the Storage Facility is also flooding Sean Fitzgerald’s property.  The Town has dug out 50’ of ditch on Pryor Road several times in the past several years.
Supervisor Sydoriw wants truck #10 to have the Town logo on it.

The Roadside Mowing and the Highway Striping Agreements will be taken up at the next regular meeting, April 12, 2011.

Supervisor Sydoriw wants to limit the use of Town trucks by the Highway Superintendent and the Deputy Highway Superintendent.  He wants them parked at the Town Garage from April 1st through October 31st.  Deputy Highway Superintendent Russell Young stated that his use of the truck was for the benefit of the Town.  He saves time by not having to drive to the Highway Garage to pick up one of the Town trucks.  A discussion followed pros and cons.  Deputy Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor stated that he feels there is friction between the Board and the Highway Department.  We need open communications between these entities.  Discussion was held on issuing 1099 forms for the value of perks.  Attorney Mattacola said that the perks and cost of health insurance should be included in gross wages.
Attorney Mattacola will also check on why the Town roads need to be striped.
Supervisor Sydoriw stated that the Summer Fun in the Park will be cut from the last week of June through the end of August.  He would like to start the program July 12, 2011.  After discussion, Councilperson Pritchard said to cancel this program.
54 A motion to cancel the Summer Fun in the Park was advanced by Councilperson Husted and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Councilpersons voted AYE, the Supervisor voted NAY.  The motion was declared carried.

Phyllis Kitchen asked the Town Clerk if there was anyway the Town could help the Hecla Hall with a new roof- projected cost of $17,000.00.  The consensus of the Board was there is no money available.
The ARC has asked the Town Clerk several times if there is anything that they could volunteer to do for the Town.  They have suggested that they plant flowers at some of the abandoned cemeteries within the Town, and that they will plant and care for the 
“buckets” in front of the Town Hall.

55 A motion to authorize their planting flowers, not washing walls, was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Eisnor.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

56 A motion to allow the Geo Caching was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Eisnor.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion carried.  They are to notify the Supervisor as to where the Geo Caches are located.

Supervisor Sydoriw stated the next regular meeting will be held April 11, 2011.  Councilperson Hebbard will be absent.

57 A motion to adjourn this meeting was advanced by Councilperson Eisnor and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried and adjourned the meeting at 8:53 P.M. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Beverly J. Merriman

Town Clerk
